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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Moort Wabiny Park 
Thank you to everyone who attended the Official Opening of Moort Wabiny Park on 12 February. The 
weather was very kind and a lovely morning had by all. As mentioned on the day we are pleased to  
announce the running of skate clinics for Beverley kids. The clinic details will be advertised very soon 
via the Shires Facebook page and the Beverley Bulletin, register your interest at the Shire Office. The 
speech notes can be found on page 17 of this months Blarney.  
 
LRCI Funding Updates 
The Gymnasium swipe card access is complete. This is an added safety feature for gym users. If you 
are interested in joining the gym please contact the Customer Service Officers at the Shire. 
Work has commenced on the Lesser Hall courtyard. The courtyard will feature paving, fencing,  
seating and planter boxes which will be available to use as part of the Lesser Hall hire. 
The AV upgrade to the Town Hall will be completed 23 – 24 February and the foyer doors are  
expected early March. 
 
Reconciliation Action Plan 
Council have agreed to the Terms of Reference for Reconciliation Action Plan Working Group at the 
February Council meeting. Invitations to join the Working Group will be sent out to local Beverley  
indigenous families. Council are inviting four members of our Indigenous Community to join the  
working group.  
 
Vincent Street Streetscape Project 
Council have agreed as per the 2020/21 Budget, to raise a loan of $1.25M to progress the  
undergrounding of power construction which is scheduled to commence in May 2021. Civil  
construction activities (roadworks, footpath upgrading & landscaping) are expected to commence in 
August/September 2021. Though Council has secured $1,534,122.00 from Building Better Regions 
Funding towards the estimated $4M project, the payment of this funding is not due until the next  
financial year as milestones are met. Given the low cost of borrowing and the low future impost on 
rate payers to service the loan, Council agreed that the raising of the loan funds to assist with  
Council’s portion of the project go ahead. The Vincent Street Streetscape Project will address all the 
current issues including accessibility, safer access, stormwater drainage, kerb heights, uneven  
footpaths and general aesthetics of our beloved mainstreet.  
 
Round 2 - 2020/21 Community Grants 
Congratulations to the Beverley Bowling & Croquet Club, Beverley Golf Club and Beverley Historical 
Society who were recipients of the latest round of Community Grant Funding. The next round is in the 
new financial year – July 2021. We encourage you to start your planning early to make sure you meet 
all the requirements, terms and conditions.  
 
Road Works 
Council have accepted a tender to replace Grader BE 001. 
Maintenance grading will continue in the west of the Shire.  
Bethany Road is to be bitumised in the coming months. Other road reseals will commence  

mid-March. 
 
Restricted Burning Period 
The Shire has now moved from the Prohibited period to the Unrestricted Burning Period. Permits 
must be obtained to burn. Permits are applied for online at https://www.beverley.wa.gov.au/services/
emergency-services/fire-control.aspx and you need to allow 48 hours (working days) for the permit to 
be issued. 
 
2019/20 Annual Report and Annual Electors Meeting 
Council and the Audit & Risk Committee are still waiting for final approval from the Office of the  
Auditor General to receive and adopt the Annual Report and hold an Annual Electors Meeting. 
Advertising will take place when approval is given from the Office of the Auditor General. 
 
 

https://www.beverley.wa.gov.au/services/emergency-services/fire-control.aspx
https://www.beverley.wa.gov.au/services/emergency-services/fire-control.aspx
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Council Agenda and Minutes 
Copies of the Council Agenda and Minutes are available online from the Shire website 
(beverley.wa.gov.au) under the Council tab. Agenda’s are available a minimum of 72 hours prior to the 
meeting date and Minutes are available/published within 10 days of the meeting being held. You are 
also welcome to call into the Shire Office to collect a paper copy free of charge. Council minutes are 
also available in the Library. 
 
Beverley 2022 Celebrations 
Council have approved the preliminary plans for a festival for the 2022 Milestone Celebrations in  
recognition of 150 years for the Beverley Road Board and 150 years of the Dead Finish Museum (the 
oldest building in Beverley) and other significant achievements for the Shire of Beverley. Thank you to 
the community members who are volunteering their time to help bring these celebrations together. 
As details come to hand and are confirmed over the next 12 months they will be advertised and  
promoted in the Blarney and via social media. 
 
Caravan Park Units 
There have been many enquiries as to when the units will open. Construction is well and truly  
underway and we hope to take the first bookings for the start of July.   
 
Integrated Planning 
Throughout 2021 Council will be reviewing the Strategic Community Plan, Workforce Plan, Local  
Emergency Management Plan, Corporate Business Plan and 10 year Long Term Financial Plan. 
 
State Election – Postal Vote Registration Available Until 10 March 
As part of their COVIDSafe voting plan for the 2021 State general election, the Western Australian  
Electoral Commission (WAEC) is encouraging everyone who has concerns about attending a polling 
place to vote prior or on election day, to register for a postal vote. Postal Vote registration is available 
04 February to 10 March. Information can be found on their website: elections.wa.gov.au or by phoning 
13 63 06. Polling day is Saturday 13 March 2021. 
 
Post Office Mailbox  
If you haven’t seen the new Post Box at the Beverley Post Office, then 
here it is…it’s a beauty! Congratulations to John and Vicky on their new 
addition. Council have noted in the Vincent Street Streetscape Project 
that the mailbox will be retained during and after construction. 
 
Beverley Refuse Site (Rubbish Tip) 
Council are pleased to welcome and introduce our new Tip Manager, Paul 
Rosser to the community. When visiting the tip, please abide by the  
signage and make sure you put your rubbish in the correct location. If  
unsure, ask Paul and he will guide you. The Department of Water and  
Environment do not take kindly to rubbish being in the wrong spot and 
we want to make sure our tip passes all inspections and remains open for 
the community. 
 
Local Government Elections – October 2021 
If you are interested in becoming a Councillor and running in the local 
elections in October 2021 please do not hesitate to have a chat with a  
current Councillor. Later in the year the Shire will hold information  
sessions that will cover training requirements, meeting expectations and 
legislative requirements. 

 
 
Cr Don Davis 
Shire President 
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ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN ORDER  
OF BUFFALOES  

 

 

 

 

GLE (Inc) 

QUAIRADING BEVERLEY NO.163 
 
 

We meet the first Wednesday of 
every month at the Masonic Lodge,  

Hunt Road, Beverley 

 
 

The objects of our order are  

Philanthropy and Good Fellowship. 
 
 

For more info - contact  
Bill McDonald on 9646 0402 

For more info contact  

Tom 0419 945 240 
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

PART TIME CUSTOMER SERVICE  
& ADMINISTRATION OFFICER 

12 Month Contract 
 

The Shire of Beverley is seeking a motivated individual to fill the 

position of Customer Service for 24 hours a week for a period of 12 

months.  

The role revolves around front counter operations.  The successful 

applicant will have sound customer service and cash handling skills 

and be willing to undertake transport licensing training and other 

training as required. 

An application pack including position description and selection  

criteria is available from: 

Shire Office: 136 Vincent Street Beverley,  

                      Mon – Fri 8.30am – 4.00pm  

Telephone:   (08) 9646 1200 

Website:       www.beverley.wa.gov.au/council/employment  

Email:           taleeya.devenish@beverley.wa.gov.au  

 

How to Apply 

Please complete the application form and forward a covering letter 

addressing the selection criteria together with a copy of your updated 

resume. 

 

Written applications need to be received no later than  

4:00pm Monday, 15 March 2021 and addressed to: 

Mr. Simon Marshall 

Deputy Chief Executive Officer 

Shire of Beverley 

PO Box 20 

BEVERLEY WA 6304 

Located behind the Beverley Medical Practice Cullen House  
106 Forrest Street Beverley. 

 

Open 8.00am - 1.00pm  
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

 

All enquiries to Phlebotomist - Sue Ph: 9646 0724 
Please note that Western Diagnostic Pathology will accept all pathology collection forms.  

 
 
 
 
 
Shire of Beverley 

 

2021 Council Meetings 
 
Meetings commence at 3pm 

 

Tuesday 23 March 2021 

Tuesday 27 April 2021 

Tuesday 25 May 2021 

Tuesday 22 June 2021 

Tuesday 27 July 2021 

Tuesday 24 August 2021 

Tuesday 28 September 2021 

Tuesday 26 October 2021 

Tuesday 23 November 2021 

Tuesday 14 December 2021 

mailto:taleeya.devenish@beverley.wa.gov.au
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The Dead Finish Museum  

will be reopening on 
Sunday 07 March 2021 

11.00am  – 3.00pm 
And every Sunday  
until November. 

  
The Historical Society  

will be holding their first 
meeting of the year on 

Monday 08 March 2021 at 
1.30pm followed by cuppa 

and afternoon tea. 
. 

New members are  
most welcome. 

  
Busy bee dates: 
Wednesday 03,  

Thursday 04  
and Friday 05 

We will be starting at 
8.30am on these dates 

to get ready for opening. 
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Wednesday 10 March Faction Carnival &  

Wednesday 24 March for Interschool.  

COMMUNITY FUND  

RAISING OPPORTUNITY  
 

The Beverley Easter Markets  
at the Station is offering an  

opportunity to any local groups 
wishing to provide Devonshire 
Teas from the Kiosk on Easter 

Saturday 03 April 2021.  
Please call Marlene 0419 045 617.  
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NOTICES 

 
 

BEVERLEY RSL  
SUB BRANCH 

General Meeting 
Date: Monday 01 March 2021 
Time: 5.00pm (1700hrs)  

Venue: RSL Hall 50 Forrest St.  

RSL members please note that 
in future that the RSL General 
Meeting will be held on the first 
Monday of each month starting 
at 5:00pm (1700hrs) at the RSL 
Hall 50 Forrest Street. 

BEVERLEY LAWN TENNIS CLUB 
 

NOTICE OF AGM 
Venue: Tennis Club Forrest St 

Date: SUNDAY 28 MARCH 2021 

Time: 5.30pm  
 

All positions declared vacant. 

The AGM will be followed by a  

BBQ dinner. All members are  

encouraged to attend. 

BEVERLEY BOWLING 

AND CROQUET CLUB 

 

NOTICE OF AGM 
 

The Beverley Bowling  

and Croquet Club will  

be holding its AGM on  

Friday 9 April 7:00pm  

at the Club Rooms,  

Forrest Street. 

 

All members are invited  

to attend. 

BEVERLEY AMATEUR  

SWIMMING CLUB  

NOTICE OF AGM  

 

Venue: Beverley Pool  

Date: FRIDAY 26 MARCH 

Time: 4.30pm  

Our wind up will be held on 

the same day.  

Please bring a plate of  

food to share. 

 

 

BEVERLEY LADIES DARTS 

 

NOTICE OF AGM 
 

Ladies Darts 2021 season. 

Previous players and new 

players are welcome  

(No experience necessary).  

 

Venue: Hotel Beverley 

Date: Monday 08 March 

Time: 7.00pm 
 

For more information  

Call 0403 258 165 

FRIENDS OF THE  

DALE RIVER  
 

Our general meeting  

will be held on  

Sunday 14 March, 

10.00am at the  

Reserve Pool.  

 

All welcome.  

For any enquiries,  

Linley 0429 953 800.  

Saturday 06 Mar 2021  
9am - 12noon GARAGE SALE 

 

Saturday 06 March 2021 
 

97 Brooking Street, Beverley  

8.00am - 5.00pm 
 

Assorted household items, bikes,  

filing cabinet, desk, chest of drawers,  

duds, books and lots more. 
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CALL US ON - 9646 1125 or 9468 3606 
135 Vincent Street, Beverley WA 6304 
12 Williams Street, Brookton, WA 6306 

www.vinesmedical practice.com 

 
 
 
 

 

VOICE OF THE AVON  
101.3 FM LOCAL PROGRAMMING 

  

SUNDAY       

6.00 – 9.00 Country Junction - Frenchy 
9.00 – 12.00 Sunday Morning Coming Down - John 
12.00 – 2.00 Easy Sunday - Denni 
2.00 – 4.00 Good Time Oldies – John Dubber 
 

MONDAY 
6.00 – 10.00     Monday Breakfast - Bob 
10.00 – 1.00  Monday am - Leslie-Ann 
1.00 – 4.00  Round the Bend. Over the Hill  
   – Rhonda & KT 
4.00 – 7.00  Celtic Note - Joe 
7.00 – 10.00     Classical Sounds - Chris 
 

TUESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Tuesday Breakfast - Bob 
9.00 – 12.00  Around the World - Leila 
12.00 – 3.00  Happy Trails - KT 
3.00 – 6.00  Rockin’ on the Avon - Denni 
6.00 – 9.00  Turn it up Tuesday – Michael 
 

WEDNESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Solid Gold Breakfast - Frenchy 
9.00 – 1.00  A Little Bit of Everything – Joe-   
1.00 – 4.00  Potpourri - Peter 
6.00 – 9:00       Back to the Future – Frank 
 

THURSDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Thursday Breakfast - Rhonda 
9.00 – 12.00  Thursday am - Bob 
12.00 – 3.00  Kaleidoscope – Chris 
3.00 – 6.00  Drive - Graham 
6.00 – 8.00      Good Time Oldies 2 – John Dubber 
  

FRIDAY 
6.00 – 10.00   Friday Breakfast - Bob   
10.00 – 12.00   Memory Lane - KT 
12.00 – 3.00   Michael’s Mix Up - Michael 
 3.00 - 6.00   Tonk’n Along - Tonks 
6.00 – 9.00   Jazz Club - John 
 

SATURDAY  

6.00 - 9.00   Solid Gold Breakfast - Frenchy 
9.00 – 12.00   Spirit of the Music - George 
12.00 – 2.00   Country Trax - Haydn 
2.00 – 4.00   Saturday Mix – Graham 
4.00 - 6.00   My Kind of Music – Lesley-Ann 
6.00 – 9.00   Saturday Party –Nada 
 

Phone: Studios 9641 2422 

Sponsorship: 0439 417 664 (York) 

Beverley, 0420 832 321.  

Northam & Goomalling, 0412 295 504. 

 

Email: radio6ycr@hotmail.com 
 
Facebook.com: Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM – 
6YCR (with live streaming) 
 
Website: www.voiceoftheavon.org.au  
– live streaming of Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM 
 

97 hours of local presenters each week.   
   
Effective 21 September 2020 
 

mailto:radio6ycr@hotmail.com
http://www.voiceoftheavon.org.au/
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Beverley Branch News 
 
Our first meeting for 2021 was held on February 17 at our Beverley 
Hall. 
 
Members were greeted with the new look garden area, many 
thanks go to everyone who has helped and contributed towards 
it, especially the Shire of Beverley who gave us a grant towards 
the expenses, special thanks also to members Sam Mearns and 
Pat Hambly and their partners who ensured most of the work 
was completed within our extended time frame during the 
warmer weather. 
 
We would like to welcome a new member Denise Ray to our 
group, Denise and her husband Garry are responsible for the 
wonderful looking garden next to us, now having permanent 
neighbours will assist in the security of CWA Hall in the future. 
 
Member Vicky continued her educational program on Japan 
with interesting information on the origin of their National Flag. 
 
Being our first meeting for the year elections were held and all 
current office bearers were returned and accepted to their posts. 
 
On March 3 we are holding a Social Morning Tea that is open to 
the public starting at 10am. 
 
Our next meeting is to be held on Wednesday March 17 at CWA 
Hall Beverley at 10am, please bring a shared lunch. 
 
As always if you have any questions regarding joining the CWA or 
hiring of the hall please feel free to ring Pat Hambly on 9646 1481. 

Progress of CWA Gardens . Hard working Secretary Sam Mearns. 

Treasurer Wendy Hambly  
with Lorraine Sims. 

Long serving member Lorraine Sims  
with President Pat Hambly. 

Take the opportunity to join in gentle 

activity aimed at general fitness and 

falls prevention. 

Stay Active 
with the 

Beverley Everlastings 
 

Stay Active is a weekly one-hour 

keep fit session for those who  

find gentle aerobic, strength,  

balance and stretching exercise 

beneficial to their heath. 

 

The exercises are designed  

for over 50s, but younger  

participants are welcome. Those 

less mobile or those recovering 

from accident and illness also 

find the exercises useful. 

 

Chair exercises are available 

and participants can opt to do 

all or some of these.   

 

Stay Active  

Date: Tuesday’s 

Time: 9:00am 

Place: Beverley Recreation   

     Centre 

Cost: $1 
 

Come along for social-distancing  

fun activity. 

Stay Active is a volunteer  

community health program  

coordinated by the  

Wheatbelt Health Service 

 

http://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/Home
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C & B TRANSPORT 
 

DELIVERING GENERAL FREIGHT AND CHILLER GOODS 
 

3 DAYS PER WEEK OR AS REQUIRED 
 

TO 
 

BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, PINGELLY 
 

FROM 
 

PERTH DEPOT CANNINGVALE MARKETS 
 

PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN 
 

ON 
 

0417 953 968 or 08 9646 0461 
 

BIG ENOUGH TO DO THE JOB SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 

BEVERLEY RSL 
SUB BRANCH 

 
Next Meeting 
Date: Momday01 March 2021 
Time: 5.00pm (1700hours) 
Venue: RSL Hall, 50 Forrest St 
 
We are in the process of  
replacing the flag poles at the 
Memorial, so that they  are all 
the same height and style. The 
middle one needs the top  
repaired and new halyard. The 
plaques on the memorial wall 
need to be moved so that they 
can be seen properly, as  
originally designed and new 
ones for Iraq and Afghanistan 
put in place. 
 
The Beverley RSL Sub Branch 
will be holding the ANZAC Day 
ceremonies at the War  
Memorial on 25 April 2021. 
 
The Dawn Service will be held 
at the Memorial, form up by 
0550 (ten to six) for the 0600hrs 
start. The service will be  
followed by the traditional  
Gunfire Breakfast at the RSL 
Hall, 50 Forrest Street, Beverley. 
 
The Main Service and March will 
be held from 1015 form up at 
the RSL Hall for march to the  
Memorial for 1100hrs Service. 
The service will be approx. 40 
minutes and the public will be 
invited to lay wreaths/flowers, 
during the service. 
 
Organisations wishing to lay a 
wreath please advise either  
David Morton or Heather Bell as 
early as possible so that we can 
organise the order of wreath 
laying. 
 
Following the Service everyone 
is invited to join our Veterans 
and members for refreshments 
and Two-up at the Hotel  
Beverley. 
 
DJ Morton             Heather Bell 
President               Sec/Treas 
0424 361 043        0403 899 882 
E: bevrsl999@gmail.com 
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Moort Wabiny Park Official Opening – 12 February 2021 
 

Good Morning and welcome to the Official Opening of Moort 
Wabiny Park.  
 
I would like to welcome, acknowledge and pay respect to our 
Elders, Traditional Owners, past and present of the land on 
which we meet today. 
 
I also welcome Councillors; members of the Youth Precinct 
Working Group; Beverley District High School Principal Adrian 
Lister, and Students; those who have worked on the project; 
those who have generously donated and supported the project, 
and importantly the Beverley Community. 
 
Apologies for today’s opening have been received from the  
Hon. Christian Porter MP, Hon. Mia Davies MLA, Lotterywest and 
the State Government, Graeme McDonald of Inkosi Design, ADC 
Projects, Skate Sculpture and Darryl Storer. 
 
Council are very proud of the youth activity area in which we 
gather today. Moort Wabiny in Noongar means Family Play and 
it has been fantastic to see families and children gather here 
daily to interact, enjoy physical activity, and activate a previously 
underutilised space.  
 
Back in June 2013, 29 children attend a Youth Forum in the 
Town Hall to brainstorm their own wants, ideas, initiatives, and 
dreams for Beverley. By the end of the day, out of more than 50 
ideas the top 3 ideas were a skatepark, a go-kart track and KFC! 
After explaining that Council can’t provide a KFC, it was  
replaced with hip hop classes. 
 

During the period 2013 to 2019 Council completed several community projects including the Water  
Harvesting Programme, Airstrip Lighting, Recreation Grounds and the Cornerstone Building. It was  
during this period that a committed group of young people and their parents approached the Shire to 
discuss the establishment of on outdoor youth area. After several visits to Council to present ongoing 
ideas of skate tracks and pump tracks, Council jumped on board. In the 2018/19 financial year we made 
a budget commitment and allocation to progress planning for the Youth Precinct. In February 2019, the 
Youth Precinct Working Group was established with Council appointing five community members and 
appointing Skate Sculpture to facilitate the consultation and design process. 
 
Between March and August 2019, the working group, Council, the wider community and our school 
aged children were involved in the design of the Youth Precinct with two school workshops and two 
public workshops. On 25 June 2019, Council endorsed this very location for the Youth Precinct and two 
months later the final design concept was also received by Council. 
 
Up to this point Council would like to formally recognise Stacy Stanfield,  Eric Ellis,  Darryl Brown and 
Kylie Watts for their dedication in lobbying Council. To the Youth Working Group community members 
-  Julie Paull, Eric Ellis, Stacy Stanfield, Jaime-Lee Williamson, Marie Ricks and Larissa Atkinson for their 
time attending meetings and planning sessions. To Beverley District High School for enabling the all 
important planning and design sessions with the Children and to Skate Sculpture for facilitating the 
process. 
 
After the design and location were finalised, funding was sought from Lotterywest. The Lotterywest  
application was supported by various local funding that was raised by the Beverley Market Group 
(consisting of Val Tylor, Dalene Davies and Jenny Foster); John & Nicolette Whittington; John Maxwell 
from Hotel Beverley and the Beverley Agricultural Society. The Application was also supported by the 
Beverley CRC, CRANA Aboriginal Corporation and the Beverley Early Years Network. It was a very happy 
day in the Shire when we learned the grant application was  successful.  
 

Above: Shire of Beverley CEO, S Gollan & 
President with CRANA President M Henry 
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Without the grant from Lotterywest this project 
could not have come to fruition so quickly.  On  
behalf of Council, I thank Lotterywest for their  
support of Moort Wabiny Park. I urge our  
community to continue to support our local  
Lotterywest agency as Lotterywest is unique – it 
remains the only lottery in Australia which is State 
Government owned and operated with a majority 
of money spent on tickets going back to the  
people of WA through prizes and grants. Last  
financial year this amounted to $292 million for 
the WA community, and Lotterywest is proud to 
support community projects like this one, to help 
build a better WA together.  
 
Council were also successful in receiving funding from the Stronger Communities Programme and the 
Drought Communities program both of which are Federally funded and we thank the Hon. Christian 
Porter MP for his support of our project.  These federal funding initiatives are intended to provide  
short-term support for local economies by boosting local employment and procurement, and to  
address social and community needs. In our case we have now addressed a long-term community 
need which brings locals and visitors to our business centre. 
 
The construction of the park went very well. Even with COVID interrupting our lives we managed to 
meet online, continue construction and produce a great facility for everyone to enjoy. For the  
construction process we would like to thank ADC Projects, Phase 3 Construction, Skate Sculpture and 
Inkosi Design who were professional and reliable companies throughout the project. 
 
There are parts of the park that contain local donated elements and we would like to sincerely thank 
the Beverley Men’s Shed for the bin surrounds and in particular Darryl Storer and Ken Sherwood for 
their wonderful restoration of the red Austin Truck at the front of the park. Grant Hobbs for the sluice 
gates. Duncan and Tarni Young for the rocks and to Elders Beverley who provided invaluable site  
access and power whilst we were waiting for the power to be connected. 
 
Finally, on behalf of Council I would like to thank all the Shire Staff for their efforts from community  
liaison, planning, grant submissions, project management, demolition, construction, and maintenance. 
I am sure the community are aware we are very lucky to have a Shire Office of inside and outside staff 
who predominately live and socialise in Beverley so always have the benefit of our community in mind.  
 
To further encourage the ongoing use of this space, I am very pleased to announce that the Shire has 
been successful in securing funding to run a six-week skateboarding and scooter clinic from the  
Department of Sport and Recreation. Students of Beverley District High School  I encourage you to  
attend and let your fellow students know. Details for all the Community will be in the Blarney. 
 
I would now like to ask Miss Grace (Pictured top right with Shire of Beverley CEO, S Gollan and President  
D Davis) to come forward and help me officially open Moort Wabiny Park by revealing one of two 
plaques which will be displayed permanent-
ly on site. It was Grace who suggested Moort 
Wabiny Park in her entry in the community 
naming competition last year.  
 
The park is now officially open,  
congratulations and thank you to the entire 
Community for your efforts. I hope this 
space will be enjoyed for many generations 
to come. 
 
Thank you 
 
Cr Don Davis 
Beverley Shire President 

Above: Shire President with Student Leadership Group 
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E Squire  

Contracting Services 
 
 

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Poly Pipe Laying 

 

 
E Squire Contracting Services  

Beverley and surrounding districts 
 

 

Phone: 9646 0800 
 

Errol Squire 0438 682 687  
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Your local carrier for over 30 years. 
 

GRAIN, FERTILISER, LIME, HAY,  
WOOL AND SIDE TIPPERS AVAILABLE 

 

Garry & Sarah Miller 

0428 464 066 
admin@beverleytransport.com.au 
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 To receive a refund, you will need a Scheme ID which you can register for on the Containers 

for Change website: https://www.containersforchange.com.au/wa/ 

 Eligible containers can be dropped off in bags at a bag-drop located at the end of Council Rd 

near the cardboard recycling bin.   

 ONLY TIMES AVAILABLE: Wednesday and Saturday afternoons: 1:00pm - 4:00pm 

 Please make sure you place your Scheme ID is legible on your bags. 

(tape & permanent marker work just fine). 
 

Avonvalley Cash 4 Containers—Carolyn Brown 0409 473 388  
 

Facebook: Containers for Change Northam 
 

Containers for change 

 

Access on COUNCIL DR 

(Near Caravan Park ) 

CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE 



21 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 437 -  March 2021 

 

 

REMINDER TO SLOW DOWN WHEN YOU SEE EMERGENCY LIGHTS 
SLOW DOWN, MOVE OVER 

 

The SLOMO laws took effect in Western Australia on 2 March 2018.  
The legislation requires drivers to reduce their speed to a  
maximum of 40kph when approaching a stationary emergency  
vehicle that has its emergency/flashing lights activated.  It further 
requires the driver to move over, or change lanes, where this is 
possible and safe to do so. 
 
We routinely deal with incidents on the roadside, which is inherently a 
dangerous place to be working, especially on high-speed roads.  This 
new law offers better protection not only to police officers but also to 
DFES, St John Ambulance, Main Roads WA Incident Response,  

breakdown services and towage personnel. 

 

HAVE YOU PAID YOUR VEHICLE AND MOTOR DRIVERS LICENCE? 
The number of people driving without a current valid driver’s licence has recently increased in Beverley resulting in 
those we encounter being summonsed to court. 
 
If your motor vehicle registration has expired by more than 3 months we will remove the registration plates and 
you will need to make application to have the vehicle re-licensed.  You can check on the status of both motor  
vehicle and driver’s licenses on the Department of Transport website www.transport.wa.gov.au 

 

EMERGENCY WA 
Emergency WA is co-ordinated on behalf of the government of WA by DFES and created so you can find  
emergency information easier than before.  The site has a map-based display with the best available emergency 
information from across the state.  Here you can find information about fires, floods, storms, earthquakes,  
tsunamis, hazardous material incidents and traffic crashes.  The best way to keep informed during an emergency 
is to seek information from a variety of sources.  You can get information by:- 

 Using the EMERGENCY WA website 

 Staying in touch with neighbours, family and friends 

 Being alert and aware of your surroundings 

 Listening to ABC local radio 

 Tuning in to 6PR in the metro 
If someone you know tells you about a possible emergency, or if you can see or smell something that might be 
dangerous, that’s your warning.  Take immediate action to stay safe.  Do not wait to receive a warning or text  
message.  The warnings on the emergency WA website are also available by calling the relevant agency, for  
example the DFES emergency information phone line (13DFES or 133337) or the Bureau of Meteorology’s phone 
lines. 
You can also follow emergency agencies social media accounts, RSS feeds or download smart phone apps such 
as EWN or Emergency AUS. 
During an emergency, you may also receive a text or voice message from the emergency services to your  
telephone – visit emergency.wa.gov.au to find out more. 
Remember – NO WARNING SYSTEM IS FOOLPROOF.  So use a range of sources of information. 

 
BEVERLEY POLICE – HOW TO CONTACT US 

Life threatening or an emergency dial 000 
For all other matters phone 131 444 or 9646 3333.  

If it’s not urgent send us an email Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au on twitter 
@BeverleyPol or drop into the station for a chat. 

 
Please take care and stay safe. 

Sergeant Darrell Hagan and Senior Constable John Lines 

THE BLUE LINE  
Beverley Police Station 

 

57 Hunt Road  Beverley WA 6304    BeverleyPol@twitter.com 
Email: Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au 

http://www.transport.wa.gov.au
mailto:Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au
https://twitter.com/?lang=en-au
mailto:BeverleyPol@twitter.com
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Beverley RSL Marks a Milestone. 
 
On 16 December 2020, Beverley RSL held an intimate midday ceremony to mark its Centenary. 
 
One hundred years ago, on the  
20 December 1920, the Beverley  
Sub-Branch of the Returned Services 
League received its charter.  Beverley 
was among the first rural  
Sub-Branches to be chartered. That 
Charter has been displayed in pride of 
place in the current RSL Hall. I can’t 
say how it was displayed before then, 
but I am sure it was equally proudly on 
display.  
 
To mark the occasion, Mr Wayne Tarr, 
representing RSL WA Headquarters, 
presented a framed certificate to  
Mr Dave Morton, the Sub-Branch. Mr 
Tarr was accompanied by his wife  
Eleanor. Other guests included:  
Mrs Donna Prytulak, Vice-President of 
the State Board of Management and her husband, Mick, representing the Northam Sub-Branch; Steve 
Gollan represented the Shire of Beverley. Our Life Member, Mr Peter Bremner was also present, as 
were four past Sub-Branch Presidents. 
 
A light luncheon was provided along with a cake – complete with giant ANZAC Biscuits commemorating 

the 100 years of service for the Beverley RSL.   

Now Open 

Kahlia Ferguson 

Physiotherapist 
 

Every Thursday in Beverley Chiropractor Centre 
in the Cornerstone Building 

(Entrance off Dawson Street) 
 

Sports injuries, osteoarthritis, muscle strains, 
neck pain, back pain, headaches,  

post-op management 
 

Enquiries and Bookings: 
 

Phone 0437 709 577 
 

Book Online at  www.beverleyphysio.com.au 
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BEVERLEY EARLY YEARS GROUP 
 
The Beverley Early Years Group is a network that aims to strengthen  
opportunities for children (0-4) and their families to connect and thrive in 
our community.  
 
What happens to children in their early years matters a great deal.  

Improving children’s development through the critical early period can have transformative 
social and economic impacts.   

 

Storytime is back for the year. Our day has changed to a Wednesday to 
ensure each of the two groups of Kindy Kids can attend a Storytime 
every two months.  
 
Aaaarrgghh! Spider! Written by Lydia Monks 
We welcomed back Storytime & Toy Library for 2021 on Wednesday 
with a creepy crawly themed book written and illustrated by Lydia 
Monks. 
  
Spider wanted to be the family pet, but the family whose 
house she lives in are terrified of her. Whenever Spider 
tried to show them what a great pet she would make, she 
scared them instead, until the day she unwittingly en-
chants them.  

 
Thank you to our very special  
Spiderwoman guest reader Jaime. 
The kids all loved joining in with Incy, 
Wincy Spider and making their very 
own pet spiders to take home all the 
while working on their fine motor 
skills as well. 
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SARAH SOMERS 

LAWYER 
 

Family Law – Divorce – Separation  

Property Settlement - Restraining Orders  

Defacto Relationships - Children’s Issues 

Contact/Residence - Competitive hourly rates 

Reduced fee for Initial Consultation 

 

Serving the Wheatbelt Community 

PLAYGROUP  
SESSION DETAILS 

When: Thursday  
              morning’s 

(closed on school &  
public holidays) 

 
Time: 9.30am to 11.30am  
 
Where: at the Playgroup 
Building at the Beverley 
School (Lennard St) 
 

Available for all children 
aged 0-4 years old 

 
Bring a piece of fruit to 

share, hat and sunscreen 
 

Weekly gold coin  
donation for Term 4 

 
Annual Fees 

Family - $35 for Insurance  
 

Concession card holders - 
$15 for Insurance 

 
Find us on Facebook:  

Facebook.com/
BeverleyPlaygroupWA 

 
For more information  

contact President  
Kelly Aaron 0400 772 081 

85 Fitzgerald St, Northam 

P | 9622 9687 

E | sarahsomers@iinet.net.au 
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Old charm country pub  

Accommodation and free camping 

Air con and character dining rooms 

VISIT FOR THE EXPERIENCE 

OPENING TIMES: 

Everyday Dinner from 5.00pm  

Wednesday—Sunday  from 12.00pm  

for lunch and dinner  

  PH: 9641 4095                    444 GREENHILLS ROAD, GREENHILLS 

STATE 

ELECTION  

2021 
 

Polling day is  

13 March 2021 

 

As part of the COVID Safe 

voting plan for the 2021 

State General Election, 

the WA Electoral  

Commission encourages 

everyone with concerns 

about attending a polling 

place to vote to apply  

for a postal vote. 

 

Postal vote  

registrations are  

available from  

04 February to  

10 March.  

 

Call 13 63 06 or visit 

elections.wa.gov.au  

 

In Beverley the  

polling venue is the 

Cornerstone Building 

141 Vincent Street 

Beverley. 

 

Open from  

8.00am-6.00pm  
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Op Shop  
Open Friday’s 

11.00am - 2.30pm 
 
March Roster 
05 March 
Glenda Burns, Georgie 
Stone, Sera Minchin 
 
12 March 
Donna Williamson, Yvonne 
Hobbs, Roma Ladgies 
 
19 March 
Jan Howell, Judy Williams, 
Val Lamb 
 
26 March 
Gina Adams, Chris Mann, 
Sarah Miller 

 

York Estate Agents  
(Beverley Division) 

 

Good, Bad or Ugly We Sell! 
Free Appraisals 

“Properties WANTED we have qualified buyers waiting now” 

Estate Experts 
Professional and Trustworthy 

 

Residential and Rural - Mike Bawden   
0403 268 158 

Rentals - Jenette Callaghan  
0418 929 011  

Office - 9641 1335   
Email: yorkfn@westnet.com.au 

www.yorkfn.com.au  

DJ YATES  
Authentic Heritage Restoration 

 

 

BRICK AND STONEWORK  
RESTORATION 
AUTHENTIC REPOINTING OF 

MORTAR, RISING 
DAMP RECTIFIED 
PROPERTY  
MAINTENANCE 

 

PHONE DAVE 

0419 041 542  

http://www.yorkfn.com.au
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PRIMARY HEALTH SERVICES  
Available to the community of Beverley 

 
You can refer yourself or your child to the 
following health professionals: 
 Child Health Nurse - 9646 3200  
to make an appointment, Hospital  
Admin Staff will assist you in setting an 
appointment time, which will be on most 
occasions a Monday. 
  
School Health – 9641 0200  
  
Dietetics –  9690 1320 
  
Occupational Therapy - 0429 466 224 
  
Physiotherapy – a Doctors referral is  
required – Please send all referrals to P.O 
Box 142 Beverley or drop them into the 
Beverley hospital. All referrals are for-
warded onto to Northam Hospital where 
they are prioritised and  
wait listed. Clients will be acknowledged 
with a letter informing them of the  
approximate wait time and will be seen in 
Beverley   
 
Podiatry – a Doctors referral is required  
Please send to PO Box 142,  
Beverley or drop referral to the Beverley 
Hospital (attendance Fridays)  ** 
  
Social Work – Phone  9690 1320 
  
Speech Pathology – Phone 9690 1321 
 Services are provided at the Primary 

Health Building, on the corner of John 
and Forrest Streets, Beverley.  There may 
be a waiting time for  
services. 

 These services are provided by WA Coun-
try Health Service and are free of 
charge.  (Please note that the Podiatry 
Service is a private practice and is not 
free of charge - there is a fee at first con-
sultation but the WACHS/Beverley Health 
Service do not get involved in taking fee 
payments – only assisting at receiving the 
referrals for  
appointment.  The Doctor’s referrals are 
usually faxed to the service provider, 
Como Podiatry, who contact the patient 
by phone and make an appointment). 

 If you have any concerns about your own 
health or your child’s health and  
development, please phone the  
relevant health professional to discuss 
your concerns. Alternatively, you can 
speak to the Child Health or School 
Health Nurse, or your GP, to discuss your 
concerns and to determine the most 
appropriate referral. 

Avon & Central Primary Health 
Promoting Healthy Lifestyles 
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Beverley Soaring Society,  
Currently Ranked Number 1 Globally 
 
 

Gliding is a sport that has relatively a small footprint when compared to other sports  
globally.  Glider pilots are a competitive bunch, particularly the ones at Beverley and they 

like to know how their gliding colleagues in Australia/NZ and around the world are performing. To measure and 
gain an insight to our individual and club performance globally we are registered on the www.onlinecontest.org, 
who are the operators of a global online database and scoring system for gliding. Their database currently has 64 
gliding clubs in Australia/NZ and 676 clubs registered globally. So far this year, 2421 pilots from clubs around the 
world have uploaded their flights from their flight computers to this global online database. The database applies 
a complex algorithm to each flight, this determines the global ranking of each pilot and ranking for each gliding 
club. At the end of 2020 Beverley Soaring Society (BSS) was ranked number 2 in Australia/NZ and 10th globally.  
At the time of writing this article BSS was ranked number 1 in Australia and the world. Not a bad effort for a  
mid-sized gliding club! 
 

WA has just received a blunt reminder that COVID-19 is not just a reality  
for tens of millions of people around world. This recent lockdown has just 
demonstrated that COVID-19 can happen to “us” anytime.  At the Beverley 
Soaring Society (BSS) we are doing our bit for the community, members, and 
visitors with a vigilant respect for COVID-19 by maintaining a range of hygiene 
and distancing strategies to keep our members and visitors as safe as possible. 
BSS also uses the SafeWA app which is an easy to use and effective strategy to 
record attendance and if necessary, assist in contact tracing anyone that has 
visited BSS. Community members are always welcome (not during lockdowns) 

to visit but please bring your mobile phone with the SafeWA app.  Take a deep sweet breath, we have had a bit 
of a scare but most of us can thank our lucky stars that we live in WA.   
 

Our membership has increased significantly in the last 6 months. There  
are several contributing factors apart from the usual marketing for this 
growth. Even prior to COVID-19 the number of people travelling and seeking 
recreational experience within Australia was on the increase. Since the  
second wave of COVID-19 in June 2020 travelling within Australia has  
doubled. Small towns like Beverley and clubs like BSS have indirectly and 
directly benefited from this growth. One casual observation is the relatively 
significant surge in caravanners, day trippers and bikers coming to town  
particularly around the wildflower and canola season. We also know and 
appreciate that the Beverley Council organises a number of events that attract visitors to Beverley. Many of 
these people visit BSS to view the gliding operations, have a chat with pilots and some visitors will have a flight. 
 A small percentage of visitors will join the club.  
 
The Beverley Soaring Society Webpage has recently had a significant makeover which includes YouTubes  
produced by photographer Ben Hammersley, a visitor to our club. Ben uses the latest 360 degree camera  
technology to capture the inspiring spirit of flying in a surreal environment. Documentary Producer David Fosdick 
in his YouTube has provided an excellent bird’s eye view and insight into gliding. All the YouTubes are relatively 
short and definitely worth watching.  If you like to give gliding a go but you are a bit worried about leaving  
terra firma, these YouTubes may assist to put your mind at ease. 
 

For more information regarding air experience flights, membership, pilot training and general  
inquiries please view our website at: https://www.beverley-soaring.org.au, 

 email  bevsoar@beverley-soaring.org.au or call Roger on 0407 385 361.  
 

Beverley Soaring Society operates and offers pilot training  
on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays weather permitting. 

http://www.onlinecontest.org
mailto:bevsoar@beverley-soaring.org.au
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Warrior Wellbeing Article 

Keeping an Eye on the Crown Jewels 
 
The title might suggest that this article relates to a security firm engaged at Buckingham Palace, 
however what we’re actually talking about is monitoring an aspect of our sexual health, specifically 
testicular cancer. Testicular cancer is a relatively rare cancer, however it seems to be becoming more 
prevalent and is the most common cancer in men aged between 20 and 35.    
 
It’s ironic that blokes will quite often joke or boast about their tackle but will find it very difficult to  
discuss the same appendage with their GP. Becoming comfortable and familiar with our penis and 
testicles is the first step in being able to notice any changes over time.  The first thing that some 
blokes notice (and get concerned about) is that one testicle may hang lower than the other. This is 
perfectly normal and is actually an evolutionary trait that prevents them bashing into each other like 
some runaway desk ornament when we walk or run.  
 
Testicular cancer usually affects one testicle. There are some symptoms to keep an eye out for which 
shouldn’t be ignored: 
 a feeling of heaviness in the scrotum 
 a lump in either testicle 
 enlargement of a testicle 
 dull aching in the abdomen or groin 
 a sudden collection of fluid in the scrotum 
 tenderness and/or enlargement of the breast tissue 
 
A key point to remember is, initially, and in some cases even in the later stages, testicular cancer 
might not cause any pain or discomfort. A small painless lump is the most common symptom, and if 
you have any of these symptoms, it doesn’t necessarily mean that you definitely have cancer. These 
symptoms can also indicate a range of benign (non-cancerous) causes, but they should always be 
checked by a doctor. 
 
Because some of these symptoms are not always glaringly obvious, it's important to self-check your 
testicles.  The best way to examine your testicles is after a warm bath or shower and it’s a fairly 
straight forward process: 
 Cup your testicles in the palm of one hand. Pay attention to the size and weight. This helps you 

identify any future changes.   
 Locate the epididymis. This is the tube that carries sperm to the penis. It can be felt at the  

top-rear of each testicle. This lump is meant to be there. 
 Examining each testicle in more detail by rolling it between your thumb and fingers, press  

gently but firmly to feel for any lumps, swellings or variations in firmness. 
 
Repeat this examination every couple of months or so. The outlook for treatment of testicular cancer 
is very good. With early diagnosis, 96% of patients can be completely cured. Even after the cancer has 
spread, up to 80% of men can still be cured.  
 
If you do find anything unusual, don't wait for it to disappear or start throbbing - see your doctor. 
 
For more men’s health and wellbeing information check out our website, here you will also find our 
recently launched Working with Warriors podcast series.  Alternatively get in touch with us via the 
details below for a chat about arranging one of our community educators to present a health and 
wellbeing session or run a Fast Track Pit Stop for your local community group or club free of charge. 

Glen and the Team 

 
The Regional Men’s Health Initiative 
delivered by Wheatbelt Men’s Health (Inc.)  
PO Box 768, Northam WA 6401 
Phone: 08 9690 2277 
Email: menshealth@4blokes.com.au 
www.regionalmenshealth.com.au  
 

mailto:menshealth@4blokes.com.au
http://www.regionalmenshealth.com.au
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BEVERLEY MEDICAL PRACTICE  
 

Providing excellent quality health care to the community of Beverley and the surrounding areas  
Located at the corner of John and Forrest streets (diagonally opposite the Beverley Hospital) 

“Cullen House” 106 Forrest Street, PO Box 434, Beverley WA 6304 
Phone: 08 9646 1241 Fax: 08 9646 1049  Email: beverleymedical@westnet.com.au 

General Practitioners 
Dr. Remi Adebayo,  

Dr. Olay Omoniyi,  
Dr. Sola Oyetunji,  

Dr. Sam Farah. 
 

Practice Nurses  
Lynley and Wendy   

Monday to Friday  9am – 4pm 
BP checks, woman’s health, pap smears,  

spirometry, vaccinations, counselling,  
My Health, Drivers and Health Assessments,  

wound care etc. 
 

Your friendly practice team 
Practice Manager –Dawn 

Receptionist – Kris, Mary & Emily         
 

Practice News!! 
The COVID 19 Vaccine roll out should be well underway, we have registered as a 

vaccine provider so please contact us for further information. 
 

March is Mental Health Month-  
Check your stress levels, relax, are you sleeping? 

 
R U OK? 

Our trained staff are always available if you or someone you know  
needs support or someone to talk too.  ruok.org.au. 

   

Annual Health Check 
When was your last Annual health check?  

It’s time to look after you, how are you feeling? 
Call for an appointment with our nurse and then the GP. 

 
 

Skin Cancer Checks 
Slip ,Slop, Slap, Seek ,Slide, its time to take extra care of your skin. 

Have you noticed any changes?  
Book in for a skin check today. 

 
Indigenous Health 

Have you registered for the CTG?  
Did you know this should be done annually? 

 
Care outside normal opening  hours - W hen the Bev er ley  Medical  Practice is  c losed 
you can always get medical attention by calling–Ready Care 1800 225 523  or Calling 
health direct 1800 222 222 or by attending the Beverley District Hospital, located in 
Sewell Street Beverley where experienced staff will triage the patient and contact the 
on-call Doctor 

For all Emergencies call 000  

Beverley Medical Practice 
OPENING HOURS 
Monday to Friday  
9am to 1pm & 2pm to 5pm 
Saturdays 9am to 1pm  
by appointment only 
(Closed Sundays and Public holidays) 
Phone: 08 9646 1241 

Brookton Medical Practice  
Now open  
Monday to Friday 
9am -1pm 
Saddleback Medical Centre    
27 Whittington Street, Brookton 6306 
Phone: 08 9642 1485 

mailto:beverleymedical@westnet.com.au


34 Beverley Blarney, Edition 437 -  March 2021 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 



35 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 437 -  March 2021 

 



36 Beverley Blarney, Edition 437 -  March 2021 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 

Are you interested in the biosecurity of Western Australia’s agricultural industries? 

 

Western Australian producers and other stakeholders in the dairy, beef, grain/seed, hay, 
sheep and/or goat industries and respective supply chains are invited to apply for positions 
on Industry Funding Scheme Management Committees and/or the Industry Funding Scheme 
Review Panel. 

Industry Funding Schemes enable agricultural industries to raise funds to address priority 
pests and diseases at a whole-of-industry level.  

The schemes are industry-driven and overseen by a Management Committee made up of 
producers and others with appropriate industry knowledge and expertise.  

The Review Panel reviews applications for payments made under the Industry Funding 
Scheme regulations, where the applicant is dissatisfied with the outcome of their application 
and requests a review. 

The Minister for Agriculture and Food appoints members for a period of up to three years. 
The Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development provides support to the 
schemes, committees and panel. 

During 2021, there will be vacancies on the following Management Committees: 

 Cattle Industry Funding Scheme (4 vacancies) 

 Grains, Seeds and Hay Industry Funding Scheme (4 vacancies) 

 Sheep and Goat Industry Funding Scheme (4 vacancies) 

From 1 July 2021, there will be three vacancies on the Industry Funding Scheme Review 
Panel. 

The Management Committees meet quarterly on dates agreed by members. The Review 
Panel convenes when a review of an application for payment, made under the Industry  
Funding Scheme regulations, is requested. 

Members of the Management Committees and Review Panel are remunerated, including  
sitting fees and travel expenses. 

More information, including the terms of reference and selection criteria, is available on the 
Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development website at agric.wa.gov.au. 
Search for ‘Committee membership EOIs’. 

The Western Australian Government is committed to ensuring diversity on Government 
boards and committees and, in particular, increasing the representation of women to 50 per 
cent. 

Expressions of interest can be made online at https://agric.smartygrants.com.au/
IFSEOIs2021. Alternatively, you can submit your expression of interest by email. This should 
include a three-page letter addressing the selection criteria and a current resume of a  
maximum of two pages. 

Online applications are the preferred method for submitting an expression of interest. 
Emailed applications can be sent to Rebecca Heath. 

Expressions of interest close at 9.00 am Monday 22 March 2021.  

Contact: Rebecca Heath 
Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development 
+61 (0)8 9690 2171  
rebecca.heath@dpird.wa.gov.au  

https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/bam/industry-funding-schemes
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/bam/cattle-industry-funding-scheme
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/bam/grains-seeds-and-hay-industry-funding-scheme
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/bam/sheep-and-goat-industry-funding-scheme
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/bam/review-panel-terms-reference
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/bam/review-panel-terms-reference
https://agric.smartygrants.com.au/IFSEOIs2021
https://agric.smartygrants.com.au/IFSEOIs2021
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/bam/committee-membership-eois
mailto:rebecca.heath@dpird.wa.gov.au
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It’s all happening at  
CWA York! 

 
We are delighted to report that our 
friends at the River Conservation 
Society in York won the Community 
Group Award at the Australia Day 
2021 ceremony, and very worthy 
winners they are too!  We were also 
pleased to receive a lovely thank 
you from Leonie Whisson at the 
York District High School for the  
stationery we donated. 
 
On Friday 12 February we held our 
Annual General Meeting (AGM) and 
Branch meeting in our rooms at 154 
Avon Terrace, York.  One of our 
members, Jean Anderson, chaired 
the AGM and did a fine job.  Office 
bearers for this year were elected 
and in some instances, re-elected.  
We welcomed three brand new 
members; Annie Birch, Paula  
Armstrong, and Grace Della-Bosca.  
Annie put her hand up to be our 
Treasurer which is just fantastic.  
We take this opportunity to thank 
our outgoing Treasurer (but ongoing 
and valued member) Margie  
Barrett-Lennard.  Margie is an  
unassuming person who has gone 
about the demanding role in a quiet 
and effective manner.  We also 
have another new member,  
Jeanette Wheatley, who was not 
able to attend Friday’s meeting but 
joined our gatherings several times 
last year. 
 
On Saturday 13 March (WA  
Election Day) we are holding two 
fundraising events in Avon Terrace.  
There will be a Bake Sale outside 
IGA and a Pop-Up Sale at the CWA 
rooms.  All sorts of inexpensive 
goodies will be available including 
plants and pre-loved clothes.    
*Posters on page 66. 
 
Please come along and join us  
between 8:00am and 1:30am/12:00 
noon; you are sure to find  
something that takes your fancy - 
either for yourself or as a gift for a 
family member or friend.  And you 
can always just drop by and say 
hello!   
 

Marion Bateman 
CWA York Member &  
Media Reporter 

 

TAX RETURNS 
 

FORTIZ BUSINESS SOLUTIONS 
(Registered Tax Agent & Certified Public Accountant) 

 

Tax Returns for all entities 

Business Consulting 

Software solutions / setup  

Bookkeeping / Accounting 

  

OFFICE HOURS: 

FRIDAY 9.00am – 4.30pm 

101 VINCENT ST (Bankhouse) BEVERLEY 

Please phone for an appointment 

9646 0282 
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Beverley Garden and Tree Society 
 

We hope that you and your garden have managed 
to survive the heat and strong winds this summer 
and we are now heading into Autumn. 

 

Gardening in March is a great time as autumn has 
arrived.  Autumn is a good time to plant almost  
anything! 

 

Vegetables to plant in March – beetroot,  
broccoli, cabbage, carrot, leek, lettuce, radish, 
spinach, spring onion and turnip. 

 

Flowers to plant in March – alyssum, lobelia, 
stock, pansy, snap dragon, sweet pea and viola. 

 

March is a great time to attend to the following 
tasks in your garden: 

 

 Prune geranium and pelargonium by two-thirds 
to encourage new bushy growth before winter 

 Remove weeds before they go to seed. The best 
time is after rain 

 Attract butterflies to your garden by planting red, 
orange, purple, white and blue flowers 

 Prune petunias to keep them flowering well into 
autumn 

 Coffee grounds can be put to good use in the 
garden as slug and snail repellent or in the  
compost bin 

 Divide agapanthus plants from autumn through 
to early spring 

 Prune off citrus branches hanging lower than 1m 
above the ground to reduce the spread of brown 
rot 

 Plant bee food plants such as brachyscome,  
angophora, eucalyptus, callistemon, melaleuca, 
scaevola, grevillea, hibbertis, tea-tree and 
westringia 

 Scorched leaves can be a sign that soil is water 
repellent. If the soil is dry, apply a wetting agent 
and water well 

 Divide clumping grass-like plants, such as  
dianella, lomandra and kangaroo grass. Keep 
several shoots per clump and remove dead  
material 

 Harvest radish regularly to stop them becoming 
too hot and spicy, woody or pithy 

 Start planning spring bulbs 

 

Happy March gardening!! 

 

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 02 
March at the CWA rooms at 10.30am followed 
by a visit to the home of Pat Broissant to learn 
about the art of Bonsai. 
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BROOKTON  

PLUMBING 
ABN: 37 675 595 336 

 

FOR ALL YOUR  

PLUMBING MAINTENANCE 

AND GAS FITTING NEEDS 

 

*PLUS SEPTIC WASTE  

REMOVAL 

 

PHONE: 

SEAN 0413 480 543 or 

NATASHA 0422 013 889 

 
PL: 7130  GF: 006947  SWR: T235 
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Some cacti are just ‘wheely’ bad… 

It is best to avoid certain Opuntioids! 
Keep your eyes peeled for the wheel cactus,  
Opuntia robusta. It has the potential to infest 
many thousands of hectares especially in southern 
WA, just as it has in the Flingers Ranges in South 
Australia with more than 35,000 hectares affected. 
 
How it spreads 
 Seeds can spread by bird and animal  

droppings, meaning that this invasive plant 
may establish over large areas. 

 Fragments of the plant can root where they 
contact the ground.  

 Online trading of declared pest cacti via  
social media and marketplaces also increas-
es the chances of spreading this plant across 
many areas.   

 
Economic Impacts 
If opuntioid cacti established, it can limit mustering 
and livestock access to watering points, restrict  
access to culturally significant sites, increase  
economic losses in grazing and pastoral industries, 
and will affect tourism and recreational activities. All 
opuntioid cacti except for Austrocylindropuntia 
vestita, Cylindropuntia californica, and Opuntia  
santa-rita are Declared Pests in Western Australia.   
 

Know what to look for 
Wheel cactus is the only Opuntia species in  
Australia to have round pads. It is tree-like with 
many branches, and can grow up to 2m tall.  
 
The flattened stems consist of a series of circular 
blue-green fleshy pads (cladodes) up to 40cm 
wide.  
 
The flowers are yellow with reddish streaks on the 
back of the petals, and are found mostly on the  
upper margins of the terminal pads. Unlike many 
Opuntioids, wheel cactus fruit is fleshy and globular
-shaped sizing up to 8cm, holds numerous fertile 
seeds and is deep red, making them attractive to 
birds and other animals. 
 
Report it 
Wheel cactus is a high-priority target for eradication 
in WA, due to the limited number of infestations 
and the potential for rapid spread. If you suspect 
you have found wheel cactus (growing in the wild, 
in cultivation, or advertised for sale) please contact 
our Pest and Disease Information Service, or report 
it via MyPestGuide. We will confirm the  
identification and develop a management plan  
accordingly.  

March 

2021 
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CONGRATULATIONS JAIME, OUR 2021 - 2022 TRAINEE 
 

Our successful 2021 traineeship applicant is Jaime Williamson. Over the next 12 

months Jaime will be working at the centre and studying for a Certificate III in  

Business Administration. 

 

Jaime is already involved in the Beverley community, she is a part of the Youth 

Working Group for the Skate Park, member and player for the Beverley Netball 

Club and involved in the Early Years Network. Since starting at the CRC Jaime has 

attended the Official Opening of Moort Wabiny Park, been the guest reader at 

Storytime and assisted in Friday Bingo.  

 

We are also excited to announce that she will be supervising LEGO Club soon! 

Congratulations and welcome to the team Jaime. 

THANK YOU RSM NORTHAM 

Thank you to the local businesses and the team 

at RSM Northam for the free‘Make Xero Count 

workshop’. The roadshow workshop was hosted 

by Georgie and Tom and they have been  

travelling through the Wheatbelt region  

providing free guidance to business owners. 

DON’T MISS THIS ONE! 

DAWN COLLINS LIVE IN BEVERLEY 
 

One night only opportunity to watch internationally  

acclaimed psyhic medium Dawn Collins brings  

messages of love, hope and inspiration. All profit  

will be donated to the Beverley Community Resource 

Centre to benefit the people of Beverley.  

NO DOOR SALES. 

 

Thursday 20 May 2021 

7.00pm - 10.00m 

Beverley Cornerstone, 141 Vincent Street 

Bookings online:  

https://www.dawncollinsmedium/com/events 

KODAK PRINT KIOSK 
 

Print your photos straight from your 

phone with our Bluetooth wireless print 

kiosk. Excellent quality and 30c per 6x4 

photo. 

 

The kiosk also uses USB and camera 

cards so start printing off those special  

memories today. 
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BILL CHAMBERS 
 

Chartered Accountant 
&  

Registered Tax Agent 
 

Tax return preparation 
 

Financial and accounting  
advisory services 

 
Office hours: 

First and third Wednesday 
9.30am - 5.00pm 

 
129 Vincent Street, Beverley 
9646 1566 (Monday - Friday) 

 

Unique Strokes W.A. 

Painting & Decorating 
Reg. No. 4236 

 

ROB BAIN 
 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 
 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 

 For Guaranteed Traditional 

Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2102 

Mobile: 0418 904 013 
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Service in Beverley 
8:00am every Sunday at 

Beverley Sacred Heart Church 
Lukin Street, Beverley 

50 Hunt Road, Beverley 

THE RELIGIOUS  
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS 

(QUAKERS) 
 

Beverley Friends Meeting 
Old Catholic School Rooms 

Dempster Street 
 
 

Meeting for Worship 
SUNDAY at 10:30am 

 
 

For more information & enquiries 
phone 0418 387 266 
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BEVERLEY  
LANDFILL  

SITE 
 

 

OPENING HOURS 
 

Saturday  
8.00am – 4.00pm 

 

Sunday  
8.00am – 4.00pm 

 

Monday  
8.00am – 3.30pm 

 

CLOSED   
Christmas Day  

and 
Total Harvest  

Ban Days 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  
MONDAY’S EARLIER  

CLOSING TIME 

 

  

 

  

ALL TYPES ALL AREAS 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

SHED FLOORS, DRIVEWAYS, FOOTPATHS, HOUSE SLABS, SILO 

PADS, FERTILIZER/GRAIN/SUPA SHEDS 
 

ROBBIE HIGGINSON 
 

MOBILE: 0427 384 977 

HOME: 9641 2459  FAX: 9641 2339 

ABN:26 997 512 874 

 

PO BOX 345 YORK  WA  6302 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

Shed floors, driveways, footpaths, house slabs, 

silo pads, fertilizer/grain/supa sheds 
 

Robbie Higginson 
 

Mobile: 0427 384 977 

Home: 9641 2459   Fax: 9641 2339 

Abn: 26 997 512 874 

Po box 345 York  wa  6302 

All areas All types 
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Beverley Golf Club 
 

OPENING DAY 
The official T-Bone and Sons Opening Day for 2021 is scheduled for Saturday 27 March. It will be 
the usual Mixed Ambrose- in-Threes event which will tee off at 12:30PM. Start arranging your teams. 
 
EAST vs WEST CHALLENGE 
This pre-season challenge will be held on Sunday 21 March. It will be a Match Play Foursomes event 
along the lines of the Ryder or President's Cups. Last year the event was won by the West but the 
Match Play format (which was not possible last year thanks to Covid) may produce a different result. 
Team captains are being arranged and nomination forms are on the club notice board. 
 
BUSY BEES 
The course management crew are doing a lot of work around the course in preparation for the season. 
A couple of busy bees will be being organised and any help members can offer on the day, even if only 
for an hour or two, would be greatly appreciated. Busy bee dates and times will be sent out by text to 
all members. 
 
SCROUNGERS 
These events are still being played every Wednesday and Friday afternoons. As from March 03, the  
tee-off times will be being brought back to 4:00pm due to shortening days. These are very casual 
events that are ideally suited to casual golfers or those wanting to learn the game. All are welcome and 
further information can be obtained by phoning Mark Kont on 0490 037 810. 
 
Recent Results 
Wednesday 27 January – 15 players - won by Ed Willis – 15 points 
Friday 29 January – 5 players – won by Alan Scales – 17 points 
Wednesday03 February – 12 players – won by Chris Pepper – 15 points 
Friday 5 February – 8 players – won by Paul Burns – 13 points 
Wednesday 10 February – 11 players – won by Ken Bradley – 13 points 
Friday 12 February – 6 players – won by Alan Hammond – 14 points 
Wednesday 17 February   – 13 players – won by Mike Carthew and Mark Kont – 13 points each 
Friday 19 February – 6 players – won by Matt McLean and John Donovan – 13 points each 
 
ST PATRICK'S DAY  
Scroungers on March 17 this year will be St Patrick's Day. The bar will be celebrating the event and food 
will be on hand. Wear something green and join in the fun. 
 
2021 FIXTURES 
At the time of going to press,  the finalisation of the year's fixtures are awaiting confirmation of dates 
of AVGA events; with their meeting being held towards the end of February. As soon as those events 
have been confirmed the fixtures will be published on our Facebook page and booklets will be issued. 
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BEVERLEY CRICKET CLUB 
 
 

The Beverley Inkosi Design Redbacks have had a very good finish to the season winning all their  
remaining 3 games after the Christmas break and now look forward to embarking on a successful  
finals campaign. 
 

Saturday 30 January 2021 
Beverley 2 for 226 defeated Seabrook All Out for 120 

Beverley Batting: James Adams 130 not out, Robbie Wansbrough 37, Kodie Fleay 26 not out  
Seabrook Bowling: Jordan Wylds 1 for 17, Noel Ferguson 1 for 33  
Seabrook Batting: Ryan Sheridan 65 not out  
Beverley Bowling: Robbie Wansbrough 4 for 20, Dale Wansborough 2 for 14  
 
 

Saturday 06 February 2021 
Beverley 7 for 96 defeated York 6 for 147 
(Beverley won on Run Rate due to Rain) 

Beverley Batting: Stephen Gollan 34 not out, James Adams 23, Jarryd Morton 17  
York Bowling: Zac Hartfield 3 for 15, Andrew Jenkinson 3 for 24  
York Batting: Darren Chitty 63, Nick Bush 23 
Beverley Bowling: Robbie Wansbrough 2 for 26, Stephen Gollan 1 for 17, Dale Wansbrough 2 for 27  
 

Saturday 20 February 2021 
Beverley All Out for 100 defeated Tammin All Out for 79 

Beverley Batting: Jarryd Morton 26, Stephen Gollan 17, Kodie Fleay 13 
Tammin Bowling: Luke Button 4 for 44, Scott Button 2 for 11, Curtis Mackin 2 for 14  
Tammin Batting: Luke Button 17, Chris Thompson 14 not out  
Beverley Bowling: Stephen Gollan 4 for 10, Beau McLean 3 for 16, Robbie Wansbrough 2 for 26  
 
The Avon Cricket Association ladder at the end of the qualifying rounds was:  
Beverley 150.38, York 120.05, Quairading 106.83, Tammin 94.12, Seabrook 53.08, Brookton 50.73  
 
This now means that Beverley will play York in the Second Semi Final  
Beverley’s remaining fixtures are as follows: 
 
Saturday 27 February  2nd Semi Final 
      Beverley vs York   Beverley 
 
Saturday 06 March  Preliminary Final 
      Winner of 1st Semi vs Loser of 2nd Semi Beverley or York 
 
Saturday 13 March  Grand Final    Beverley 
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THE BEVERLEY BOWLING AND CROQUET CLUB  

2021 BAREFOOT BOWLS – SPONSORED BY SHAZMAC PLUMBING 
On Friday 12 February we held our final evening of the 6 weeks Barefoot Bowls and in an exciting finish 
team Post Office (Jill, Sheldon & Anthony) finished in 1st place with 107 shots from Golf 1 (Chris, Paul and 
John) with 104 shots in 2nd place and Nobody’s ( Mon, Mick & Glenys) with 98 shots in 3rd place. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All participants thoroughly enjoyed this annual event and are eager to see this continue. 

Many thanks to the sponsors Shazmac Plumbing (Sharon, Luke & Thomas) for their continued support 
of this event and their assistance each week, it was greatly appreciated.  
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Men’s Club Championship Pairs sponsored by Beverley Transport 

The final of the 2020-2021 Men’s Club Championship Pairs was played on Sunday 14 February with  
Steven and Brendan Minchin taking out the title for 2020-2021 from Geoff Bremner and Greg 
Moulton runners-up and Plate winners Greg Barrett-Lennard and David Overington. Many thanks to 
Beverley Transport for their continued sponsorship of this event. 

Above left: Winners Brendan & Steven Minchin with Beverley Transport representative Chris Lawlor 

Above right: Runners-up Geoff Bremner & Greg Moulton with Beverley Transport representative Chris Lawlor 

Photo on right: Plate winners Greg Barrett-Lennard 
& David Overington 

 

AVBL 2020-2021 PENNANT SEASON 

The Avon League Men’s Pennant Bowling season 
recommenced on Saturday 30 January with 1st 
Division defeating Dowerin by 2 shots and division 
2 lost to Northam by 29 shots. 

On Saturday 06 February the 1st Division had a bye 
and 2nd Division defeated York by 13 shots. 

On Saturday 13 February the 1st Division lost to 
Goomalling by 43 shots and 2nd Division also lost 
to Goomalling by 10 shots. 

Beverley’s 1st Division are currently 2nd on the AVBL ladder with 51 points and 2nd Division 5th with 35.5 
points. 

The Avon League Ladies Pennant Bowling season recommenced on Tuesday 02 February with Bev-
erley defeating Dowerin by 2 shots. 

On Tuesday 09 February Beverley defeated Cunderdin by 6 shots. 

Beverley are currently in 2nd place on the AVBL ladder with 24.5 points. 

Spectators are more than welcome to come along to the bowling club to watch and support the 
home team. 

 

CROQUET 

Croquet is now being played 8.30am Wednesday mornings and 6.00pm ON 
Friday evenings 

If you wish to come along and have a go at croquet you will be very  
welcome. Mallets are supplied. Enquiries can be directed to Beverley on  
0418 371 714. 
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BEVERLEY REDBACKS 
HOCKEY CLUB 

2021 SEASON UPDATE  
 
The 2021 Hockey Season is just around the corner and we 
are looking for any new/returning players or a coach to join 
us!  
 
Hockey is a great way to stay fit, and also meet new people. 
We are a fun, nurturing team and welcome anyone  
interested in playing, regardless of experience! We have 
some equipment to loan for the season if it is required.  
 
Training is kicking off on Thursday 04 March, at 6.00pm at 
the Beverley Town Oval. The first couple of sessions are 
purely fitness so just bring yourselves and a water bottle.  
 
Hope to see you there! 
Beverley Redbacks Hockey Club  
 
Contact Details 
Secretary: Britt Hadlow  
Mobile: 0447 811 267  
Email: beverleyhockey@live.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Facebook: Beverley Redbacks Hockey Club 
Instagram: beverley.redbacks.hockey.club 

Beverley  

Junior Sport 

 
Junior Hockey has  

begun. 

 

Well done to  

Kelly Mann and the 

Beverley Hockey Club 

for getting it up and 

running. 

 

There has been a  

good turn out, so look 

out Saturday mornings 

at the oval for all the  

little champs of the  

future. 

mailto:beverleyhockey@live.com.au
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COUNTRY  

LINE  

DANCING 
 

Thursday mornings at 

the Town Hall 
 

Enquiries to  

Jan 0429 952 177 

 

We are still waiting for lines for the  
badminton courts, the Shire is endeavouring to make it 

happen asap, please watch our  
Facebook page as we will inform you here  

as soon as the lines are down.   

Beverley  

Netball Club 

 
Welcome to the 2021  

Beverley Netball Club  

committee. 

 
President: Laura O’Meagher 

Vice President: Taleeya Devenish 

Secretary: Glenys Petchell 

Treasurer: Jenifer Petchell 

Recorder: Nat Ashworth 

Publicity Officer: Jo Copping 

Committee members:  

Linda Lewis, Cara Hammond 

and Jaime Williamson. 

 

This year we are working on  

a mid week evening season  

in Beverley. We will be again 

sending a team to Northam to 

play on Saturday’s. 

 

If you are interested in playing  

in either of these or just want to 

join the club for training,  

umpiring or supporting, you are 

most welcome to contact  

anyone of the committee  

above or you can email us on:  

beverleynetballclub@gmail.com 
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Beverley Amateur Swim Club 

Beverley Amateur Swim Club is half way through their season and the kids have been having lots of 
fun and have been very busy. 

Some of our club members have been competing against other club’s in the Wheatbelt, on the 
Sunday 14 February, we travelled to Corrigin and on Sunday 21 February to Quairading. 
Congratulations to all the swimmers that entered and  
represented Beverley, we came home with some medals 
and we all had a great time. 

*Corrections to our fixtures*
FRIDAY 05 MARCH will just be time trials followed by our
sausage sizzle fundraiser.

Beverley Amateur Swim Club wind-up and AGM will be held 
at the pools at 4.30pm on the FRIDAY 26 MARCH. Please 
bring a plate of food to share. 

BIG NEWS - The Hoff is coming to Beverley 

We have a special guest coming along to swim club on the 
Friday 19 March from 4pm.  

Swimming WA ambassador, Joshua Hofer, a 5 time 
Paralympic Gold Medallist and holds a OAM, Order of 
Australia medal.  

Come down and have a chat with him.* 

Dawson’s 
Concrete & Reinforcing 

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 

 Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing
 Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super

sheds, House pads
 Fully mobile service
 Over 30 Years Experience
 7 Days A Week
 Professional, Reliable Service

SANDY DAWSON  
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 
FB: www.facebook.com/dawsonsconcrete 
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WFI Switch Up Tournament 
24 players took part in the WFI Switch Up Tournament on  
Sunday 21 February. It was a very warm afternoon and after 6 
rounds everyone had well and truly earned a beer and a rest! 
The tournament is for individuals to win in a double’s format. 
Many thanks to Charmaine Willing at WFI Beverley for  
sponsoring a great tournament. 
 
A Grade Winners: 
Ladies – Narelle Bailey 
Runner up Ladies – Chantelle Meade 
Men – Brett Shaw 
Runner Up Men – Blake O’Meagher 
 
A Reserve Winners: 
Ladies – Dina Barrett-Lennard 
Runner up Ladies – Nikki Gors 
Men – Bill Cleland 
Runner Up Men – Matt McLean 
 
Championships 
Championship Singles will be held Sunday 7 March and Championship Doubles will be held Sunday 21 
March. Names are due to Captains the Thursday before each event. Both Championships are  
sponsored by Paul and Deb Roediger. 
  
Notice of the AGM 
Sunday 28 March 2021 at 5:30pm – All positions declared vacant. 
The AGM will be followed by a BBQ dinner. All members are encouraged to attend. 
 
Easter 2021 – Game Back On! 
Have you got your entry in yet? Entries close 15 March! 
Commencing on Good Friday, 2 April 2021, tennis is played over the four days in a round robin format. 
You do not need to be a member to play, however you do need to play each day. If you’re a keen tennis 
player or even a novice the Easter Tennis Tournament is a welcoming and social competition that we 
invite you to join! Entries can be found at www.beverleytennisclub.com  
 
Thanks to our major sponsors Beverley Transport and R & L Hiab Services for their continued support.   
 
Don’t forget the Sunday Sundowner – Black Tie (or your version of it!!) to celebrate our longstanding 
greenkeeper Rob de Gruchy’s retirement. 
 
Communication 
If you are into the socials, Beverley Tennis Club is on both Facebook and Instagram – please like and 
follow for instant information.  
 
See you on the Courts! 

http://www.beverleytennisclub.com
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The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 

 

 MURRAY, STANLEY ALFRED 

EVENTS 2021 

EVENT DATE 

BALLET AT PLATFORM THEATRE 12 MARCH 

STATE ELECTION  13 MARCH 

EASTER MARKETS AT PLATFORM THEATRE 03 APRIL 

87TH TENNIS TOURNAMENT 01-05 APRIL 

TENNIS SUNDOWNER 04 APRIL  

52ND ART EXHIBITION 01-05 APRIL 

DAWN COLLINS - LIVE 20 MAY 

 
Emergency Medical  
Information Book 

 
This useful book  

contains all a  
person’s information  
and medicals record  

needed if, or when, an  
ambulance is called, and 

they need to be  
transported to a hospital. 

 
The Emergency Medical  

Information Book  
Available for a $2 donation  
at Beverley Farm Services. 

 
Support your local groups 

DISCLAIMER 
The information in this publication is of a  
general nature as a service to the ratepayer. 
The articles included herein are not intended to 
provide a complete discussion of each subject. 
While the information is believed to be correct, 
no responsibility is accepted for its accuracy.  
No liability is accepted for any statements of 
opinion or any error or omission. 

BEVERLEY 
BLARNEY 

900 copies each month 

Community notices are free of charge 

The deadline for the next  
Beverley Blarney is 4pm 

Monday 22 March 2021 

 
Contact our friendly Shire staff today 

Shire of Beverley 
PO Box 20 Beverley WA 6304 

Phone: 9646 1200  
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1 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

LABOUR DAY 

 
RSL Meeting 

2 
Stay Active 

 
Garden Club 

Meeting 
 

Quilting 
 

Men's Shed 

3 
RAOB 

 
Busy Bee at  
Dead Finish  

 
CWA Morning Tea 

 
Croquet 

 
Golf Scroungers 

4 
Busy Bee at  
Dead Finish  

 
Playgroup 

 
Hockey Training 

 
YOGA 

5 
Busy Bee at  
Dead Finish  

 
OP SHOP 

 
Croquet 

 
Golf Scroungers 

 
RECYCLE BIN 

6 
Community  

Markets 
 

St Mary’s Church 
Fellowship Night 

 
Garage Sale 

7 

Dead Finish  

Museum Open 

 

Clay Target  

Club Open 

 

Tennis Singles 

Championship 

8 
Historical Society 

Meeting 
 

Weight Watchers 
 

Dance 
 

Darts AGM 

9 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

 
Men's Shed 

10 
POOL CLOSED 

 
Station Singers 

Meet 
 

Croquet 
 

Golf Scroungers 

11 
Playgroup 

 
Hockey Training 

 
YOGA 

12 
BALLET at the 

Platform Theatre 
 

OP SHOP 
 

Croquet 
 

Golf Scroungers 

13 
ELECTION DAY 

 
Cricket Grand 

Final In Beverley 

14 

Dead Finish  

Museum Open 

 

Friends of the Dale 

River Meeting 

 

Sheep Manure Drive 

 

Social Tennis 

15 
Weight Watchers 

 
Dance 

16 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

 
Men's Shed 

17 
St. Patrick’s Day 

 
CWA Meeting 

 
St. Patrick’s Golf  

Event 
 

Croquet 

18 
Playgroup 

 
Hockey Training 

 
YOGA 

19 
OP SHOP 

 
Croquet 

 
Golf Scroungers 

 
RECYCLE BIN 

 
JOSHUA HOFER 
at Swimming Pool 

20 21 

Dead Finish  

Museum Open 

 

East vs West Golf 

 

Tennis Doubles 

Championship 

22 
Weight Watchers 

 
Dance 

 
BLARNEY  
DEADLINE 

23 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

 
Men's Shed 

 
COUNCIL  
MEETING 

24 
POOL CLOSED 

 
Storytime &  
Toy Library 

 
Croquet 

 
Golf Scroungers 

25 
Playgroup 

 
Hockey Training 

 
YOGA 

26 
OP SHOP 

 
Croquet 

 
Golf Scroungers 

 
Swimming Club 
AGM & Windup 

 
BINGO 

 
Tenancy Clinic  

at CRC 

27 
Golf Club Opening 

Day 

28 

Dead Finish  

Museum Open 

 

Tennis Club AGM 
 

Art Exhibition  

Unpacking Day 

 

Social Tennis 

 

BORMSA Autocross 

29 
Weight Watchers 

 
Dance 

30 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

 
Men's Shed 

31 
Croquet 

 
Golf Scroungers 

    


